
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

January 2023 Special Edition 

Happy 2023, Neighbors! 
 

There have been several important developments since our 
General Membership Meeting in November, so we decided now 
was a good time to share a special edition of the newsletter.  
Please read on! 
 

Woodlake Board – We would like to welcome Steve Murabito 
to the Board of Directors.  Steve has lived in Woodlake 
since December 2017 and is looking forward to 
contributing to the leadership efforts in Woodlake.  Also, 
the board officers shifted around a bit so please take a 
look at the current board positions to the left. 

 
Stay Informed – We want to remind you that official 

Association information is communicated through 
• emails,  
• quarterly newsletters and  
• our community website, WoodlakeCrossing.org.   

As members of the association, it is imperative that you 
receive these communications.  In order to receive our 
newsletters and emails, please communicate email address 
changes to WCHASocialCommittee@gmail.com.  Be sure to have 
this address on your safe sender list or in your contacts so the 
messages do not go to your junk folder.  Paper copies of the 
newsletter are available for those who do not have an email 
account, but you must contact Sarah Knaub to be put on that list.  
If you have not requested a paper copy of the newsletter, we 
assume you are receiving and reading the newsletter when it is 
sent out via email. 

 
Solar Panels – The Solar Panel Resolution was passed in 

December and should prove useful to homeowners 
interested in procuring solar panels.  The guidelines can 
be shared with contractors to help with planning efforts.  
The resolution is available on our website with the rest 
of our governing documents, or you may request a copy 
by contacting Victory Community Management (details 
to the left). 
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 Woodlake Leadership Team 

 
Board Members 

 
PRESIDENT 

Patrick Forys 
123 Elm Lake Way 

vaeeee84@gmail.com 
 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Rick Thompson 

504 Lakeland Crescent 
rcktrat@gmail.com 

 
TREASURER 

Dianne Brynildsen 
130 Stone Lake Court 

WCHABoardMember2@gmail.com 
 

SECRETARY 
Genny Barnett 

156 Stone Lake Court 
WCHABoardMember1@gmail.com 

 
MEMBER AT LARGE 

Steve Murabito 
215 Mill Crossing 

WCHABoardMember3@gmail.com 
 
 

Non-Board Members 
 

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW 
Randy Parrish 

 
ASSOCIATION MANAGEMENT 

Victory Community 
Management, Inc. 

Sarah Knaub, CMCA®, AMS®  
757-593-0166 

VictoryComMgt@gmail.com 
 
 



 
 

MANAGER’S MINUTE —  
2019 HOME SALES REVIEW 

 
 Thank you to everyone who came out to our annual General Membership Meeting!  It was 
good to see so many folks taking an interest in the “business” of the homeowner’s association.  
Thanks again to Hunter and Aimee Lovell for hosting and providing the refreshments! 
 
 One aspect of the homeowner’s association that affects everyone is our ability to sell our 
homes at a competitive price.  At the GMM I presented the following information regarding this 
year’s Woodlake home sales: 

• Eight homes have closed so far this year, at least four more are scheduled to close before 
the end of the year 

• Excluding two foreclosure sales, the homes sold for an average of 16% over their assessed 
value 

• Also excluding the foreclosure sales, all six homes sold for over $400,000 
• Most of these sellers had a contract on their house by the end of the first weekend it was 

on the market, some had contracts before the house was even officially on the market! 
 
 Woodlake continues to be a sought-after neighborhood in a very desirable area of York 
County.  Well-maintained yards and homes set us apart from other nearby neighborhoods.  Keep 
up the good work, Woodlake! 
 
    Stay warm, 
 

 
Sarah Knaub 

WCHA Community Association Manager 
Victory Community Management, Inc. 

757.593.0166  |  VictoryComMgt@gmail.com 
 

 

Woodlake Crossing Homes Association 
 

Woodlake Currents 
Sarah Knaub, Editor 
VictoryComMgt@gmail.com 
 
Victory Community Mgt., Inc. 
Publisher/Distributor 
5007-C Victory Blvd. # 240 
Yorktown VA 23693 
757-593-0166 
 
The Woodlake Currents is published quarterly 
and funded by the WCHA.  It serves as a means 
by which the WCHA Board of Directors informs 
the membership of Association activities.  
  
The Woodlake Currents is distributed within the 
Woodlake Crossing Community to provide 
Association members with an opportunity to 
share ideas and make comments on issues 
relevant to the community. 
 
The editor reserves the right to edit and reformat 
articles and ads, and to reject articles or ads 
deemed offensive or inappropriate for the 
community. 

P.O. Box 8099 
Yorktown, Virginia 23693 

 

Woodlake Finances – The 2022 year-end financial report and 2023 budget are 
included in this mailing.  Copies of the current financial report or budget 
are always available to homeowners by contacting Victory Community 
Management.  You are receiving this newsletter along with your 2023 
annual assessment invoice or the confirmation of your automatic 
payment.  The board did not raise assessments this year, and your 
payment of $195 by March 1st is very much appreciated.  Late payments 
will accrue interest, and a $25 late fee is charged on April 15 if your 
payment has not been received.   

 
Architectural Review Committee (ARC) Approval – Projects that have an 

impact on the exterior of your home and property like sheds, fences, 
additions, solar panels, etc. need approval through the ARC process.  
Please follow the process outlined on the ARC request form for approval 
prior to starting your project.  A copy of this form is included in each 
newsletter and can always be found on the website.   

 Note:  Once your project is approved, any changes to the plans need to be 
submitted for approval prior to the completion of the project. 

 
We thank you for making Woodlake such a wonderful neighborhood!  You 

may have noticed our neighborhood is now connected to others by the 
completion of the sidewalk at the Lake Dale Way entrance.  Now that this project 
is complete you can be watching for some landscape improvements at both of our 
entrances! 
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—  The Board 

www.WoodlakeCrossing.org WCHASocialCommittee@gmail.com 


